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As part of the NSW Government's plan to rebuild essential services, the department is carrying out 
planned maintenance and other works to improve facilities at Murwillumbah Public School. 

Playground seating improvements 
During the upcoming school holiday period, contractors will be onsite at Murwillumbah Public 
School to upgrade the student seating areas in the playground. 

This work will include replacing aging pavers with tiered concrete and constructing a new 
retaining wall. 

Block D works 
We will also be repainting and replacing carpet in one room of the heritage-listed old school hall 
building (Block D). 

Remediation works 
Prior to repainting, a small section of old, lead-based paint will be removed. The room in question is 
currently not in use and not accessible to students, staff and school visitors. 

All work will be done in accordance with work, health and safety laws. All work will be completed 
by licensed and accredited contractors and monitored by occupational hygienists in strict 
accordance with all applicable legislation, regulations, policies, and guidelines. 

More information 
If you have any questions about this work, please contact the NSW Department of Education using 
the details below.  

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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